
 

 

School District No. 38 (Richmond) 
7811 Granville Avenue, Richmond, BC  V6Y 3E3 
 
FACILITIES AND BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
 
Minutes of a PUBLIC meeting of the Facilities and Building Committee held in the 1st floor 
Boardroom of the School Board Office, 7800 Granville Road, Richmond, BC, on Monday, June 24, 
2019 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Present: 
Debbie Tablotney, Committee Chairperson 
Sandra Nixon, Committee Vice-Chairperson 
Norm Goldstein, Trustee Member 
Donna Sargent, Trustee, Alternate 
Scott Robinson,  Superintendent of Schools* 
Rick Ryan, Deputy Superintendent of Schools 
Roy Uyeno, Secretary Treasurer 
Frank Geyer, Executive Director Planning and Development 
Mike Beausoleil, Director, Maintenance, Operations and Transportation 
Liz Baverstock, President, Richmond Teachers’ Association 
Steve Wenglowski, 2nd Vice President, Richmond Teachers’ Association 
Jose Pelayo, Co-President, RMAPS 
Poroshat Assadian, Manager, Energy & Sustainability 
Nicholas Heap, Sustainability Project Manager, City of Richmond* 
Jason Bains, Education Learning, Langley 
Wanda Plante, Executive Assistant (Recorder) 
 
Regrets:  Rebeca Avendano, Co-



 

 

natural gas consumption, including initiatives to replace outdated furnaces and appliances 
with energy efficient devices.  He also noted that the City now requires 100% of new 
residential building development to have EV charging infrastructures in place for parking. 

  
 The City of Richmond will host various community events throughout the summer including 

an “ideas fair” event to engage stakeholder and hear their concerns and also share interests 
and opportunities.  The initiative was applauded by the district and discussion ensued 
regarding working collaboratively with student ambassadors through workshops with the City 
of Richmond. 

 
 The Sustainability Project Manager, City of Richmond departed the meeting at 5:47 pm. 
 The Superintendent departed the meeting at 5:52 pm and returned at 5:57 pm. 
  
5. CARBON REPORT 
 The Manager, Energy & Sustainability presented her Carbon Neutral Action Report 2018, 

noting 2014/2017 comparisons, carbon tax savings, electrical projects




